
Corrotoman-By-The Bay Association, Inc. 

Board of Directors Special Meeting with limited agenda items 

12:30pm, Sunday, May 7, 2023 

(Meetings such as this are allowable per VA POA Rules section 55.1-1815 & 1816) 

  

 

Meeting Called To Order: Lisa Adler/Cristian Shirilla, Co-Presidents called the 

Special Board meeting to order at 12:30 pm on Sunday May 7th 2023. 

Board members present:  Lisa Adler, Deb Beutel. Matt Crabbe, Travis Gibbons, 

and Cristian Shirilla. 

Board members present via ZOOM: Claire Smith & Don Smith 

Board members absent:  Dexter Lewis & Sam Longstreet 

 

Hard stop at 1:30 to prepare for the 2 pm Annual Meeting and Election of new 

Directors 

 

Old Business: 

 

1. The Finance Committee provided the results of their research completed for 

investing some of our Capital Reserve Funds into a money market and take a 

vote on the subject.  

Their recommendation is as follows: 
   

The Finance Committee conducted a thorough research of the following banks with the  

following requirements: 

1. Maximum rate of return 

2. Maximum flexibility (withdrawals and deposits) 

3. FDIC insured 

4. Local business a plus 

5. Banker partner for Fall 2024 Pool Loan a plus 

  

      Banks reviewed against above requirements:  

1. Blue Ridge Bank, Kilmarnock, VA - For new customers, we currently have a Signature 

Money Market account that is paying 4.65% with a 4.75% APY.  It is not a Certificate of 

Deposit, so you have access to the funds at any time and you can add to it whenever 

you desire.  With a Money Market account, you are limited to 6 withdrawals/debits per 

month. Minimum deposit is $50,000.  FDIC insured up to $250k. 

2. Chesapeake Bank, Kilmarnock, VA -  CD rates are between 3.50% to 4.25%.  MM at 

1.24% FDIC insured up to $250k. 



3. Founders Bank, McLean, VA - money market account paying 4.25% APY. Provides 

flexibility. And a six-month CD priced at 4.5% APY this CD does have a penalty.  FDIC 

insured up to $250k. 

  

Based on the above research, the Finance Team’s recommendation is Blue Ridge Bank – 

they check the boxes on all of the requirements.  In addition, they are one of our candidate 

banks for our new Pool build financing project for Fall 2024.  The reserve funds as of 

February 2023 is approximately $175,000.  The recommendation is to fund the account with 

$150,000 and then continue to add to the account as the funds become 

available.  Consideration should also be given to closing either or both accounts at CIT (per 

web site has 1.55% money market account) and Primis (per web site has a .80% money 

market account).  

  

The checklist of needed information to establish a new account includes the following: 

1.  Copy of By Laws  

2.  Copy of meeting minutes approving the opening of the account, which identifies 

the account signature card holders and their titles.   

3. Completed BRB “personal information form” for each of the authorized 

signature card holders. 

  

The Finance Committee is also recommending and Treasurer, Claire Smith concurs – that we 

clean up our bank accounts as follows (as we currently have 5 accounts!): 

1. Close our Chesapeake account for petty cash and use ACS as they are efficient to pay 

out as needed. 

2. Close the CIT capital reserve account – already got confirmation from ACS we don’t 

need to keep it. 

3. Close the Primis capital reserve account 

4. Open the Blue Ridge Bank capital reserve account 

 

The following motion was made by Matt Crabbe and seconded by Travis 

Gibbons: 
1. Close the Primus Bank account previously used as local petty cash fund, and transfer 

balance to operational funds to ACS-West Operational funds account. 

2. Coordinate with ACS-West to close the CIT capital reserve account and have all current 

and future capital reserve funds transferred to Blue Ridge Bank Money Market Account. 

3. Close the Primus capital reserve account and have all current capital reserve funds 

transferred to Blue Ridge Bank Money Market Account. 

4. Open a Blue Ridge Bank capital reserve Money Market Account. 

5. The Board members who will be authorized on the Blue Ridge Bank Signature cards will 

be the Officers of the Corrotoman By The Bay Association Board of Directors, consisting 

of President, Vice President, Secretary and Treasurer, unless two of the officers are from 

the same household. 

   The motion was unanimously approved. 



 

2.  Request from Pool Committee for additional funds for purchase of a 

commercial pool vacuum 

     This discussion was not required as a decision was made by the Pool 

Committee to order the residential pool vacuum which was within the budget 

previously approved by the Board of Directors. 

 

3.  Appeal and request for a Variance Decision of Architecture Review Board 

Disapproval of Land Use/ Construction Requests for Outbuilding/garage 

construction on lots # 459 and 460: 

 

   A Detailed overview of past practices with regard to Architecture Review Board 

approval of outbuildings for construction on lots that were non-contiguous to the 

lots with the residence was provided for the record, (see attached).  Discussion by 

Board members ensued.  Pat Mason presented his position and request for a 

variance.  At conclusion of discussion, Cristian Shirilla made the following motion, 

which was seconded by Lisa Adler: 

 

“Approve the requested variance for construction of garages on lots 459 and 

460 due to receipt of consent from all abutting property owners and neighbors, 

pending receipt of Lancaster County Building Permit.” 

 

Variance was approved with five affirmative votes and two negative votes: 

Lisa Adler – Yes 

Deb Beutel – Yes 

Matt Crabbe – Yes 

Travis Gibbons – Yes 

Cristian Shirilla – Yes 

Claire Smith – No 

Don Smith – No 

 

Motion to Adjourn Meeting:  A motion was made by Lisa Adler and seconded by 

Matt Crabbe to adjourn the Special meeting at 1:15 pm.  The motion was 

unanimously approved. 

 

 

 
 



Executive Summary of CBTB ARB Outbuildings Past Approval Practices 

 

Bottom Line Up Front: 

1.  There is documented historical precedence for approval of “Outbuildings” 

located on lots that are non-contiguous to a lot with the member’s residence. 

a. See copies of BOTH ARB Shed Approvals of Garner and Gallogly (X2) 

land use/ construction applications. 

2. There are currently numerous metal sheds, carports and garages that are 

comparable in size to those identified on the Mason/Skylar appeal requests.  

Many have no documentation of approval.  

a. Two recent ARB for similar type/size carports and garages approved by 

ARB for Lots 258-259  (800 sq ft) on 3/5/2021 and Lots 512-513 (780 sq 

ft)  on 11/23/2012 

3. There is no documentation of any ARB disapprovals of submitted Land 

Use/construction applications in the current ARB files.  Thant coupled with 

lackadaisical enforcement over the years has led to the current situation. 

4. The initial land use/construction application submitted by Mason/Skylar of 

11/10/2022, included an estimate of $20,007.50 for the land clearing and site 

prep.  It was approved by ARB on 11/13/2022. 

5. The second land use/construction application dated 1/09/2022 & 1/10/2023 

included plats with drawings of the driveways and the Skylar 40’X30’ parking pad.   

They were BOTH approved by the ARB on 1/10/2023. 

6. The third land use/construction applications submitted by Skylar on 2/22/2023 

and Mason on 3/9/2023 with detailed specs on the final size, building materials 

and proposed locations for both garages was disapproved by the ARB on 

3/11/2023. 

7. With regard to the six questions raised by Ed Krill in paragraph 2 of his memo 

dated May 1, 2023, I believe the answers to all six questions is yes. 

8. If the Board desires to change the previous practices and precedence set for 

approving outbuildings within the community on lots not contiguous to a 

residential lot, PRIOR to the Approval and publication of the written Declaration, 

we should prepare and approve a motion and publish the proposed change in 

ARB approval practices to the community PRIOR to changing the previous 

practice of approving such structures.   

9. It is reasonable to take a community vote on implementing the proposed change 

but, it is NOT reasonable to subject the Skylar/Mason requests to more scrutiny 

(such as a community vote on their specific Land use/Construction applications) 

as that could be considered prejudicial and discriminatory to one set of owners 

when that practice has never been applied to any other land use/construction 

application. 



Therefore, based on the above data and the previous ARB practices and precedence 

set forth, I recommend approval of the Skylar/Mason land use/Construction requests for 

garage construction. 

Submitted by:  Deb Beutel, Secretary, CBTB Board of Directors,  7 May 2023 

 During this appeal process and this meeting there were many questions raised about 

the actions of prior Boards and Architecture Committees. A careful and complete review 

of the records indicates that all previously mentioned examples of Approvals of 

outbuildings on lots that were non-contiguous to the lot with a residence, were in fact 

appropriately documented and approved by BOTH the ARB and Board.  In order to 

honor their hard work and avoid further questions or accusations, this Board 

acknowledges that all prior approvals are deemed correct. The Board recognizes there 

are differences of opinion both among the Community and the Board but none of those 

take precedence over the prior hard works of these volunteers. 

 

 





Yellow - Garner Shed Lot 357

Gold – Gallogly Shed Lots 457-458

Green – Mason request Lot 459

Blue – Mason request Lot 460



Motorhome Storage Car Port:

• Land Use/Construction Application submitted 16 April 2019 

• Approved by ARB 2 May 2019

• Approved by Board during 12 June 2019 Board Meeting and 
documented in Minutes 

Shed:

• Land Use/Construction Application submitted 28 September 
2020 

• Approved by ARB 22 October 2020

• Approved by Board during 31 October 2020 Board Meeting 

and documented in Minutes 

East Highview Drive, Lot 458



Large Open Bay Garage 40’ X 20 = 800 sq ft

442 Corrotoman Drive, Lancaster, VA  22503 
Lots  256, 257, 258, 259 & 260

Approved 3/5/2021



Enclosed Garage 30’ X 26’ (780 sq ft) 

247 Bayview Drive

Lots 512 & 513 

Approved 11/23/2021



Lot 457-458 RV Cover ARB Approval
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